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Dear LBP Parents, 
 
Thank you for the past seven months. As I mentioned at our recent assembly, the time has gone by 
very quickly. I am thrilled to be returning in September and we are already making plans for the new 
school year. The school has collectively focused our attention on school goals of Writing and Self-
regulation (Social Emotional Learning). We will be working under the direction of “The Zones of 
Regulation” by Dr. Leah Kuypers. Students and staff will learning about self-control, self-management, 
anger and impulsivity. We will have some parent education in the early Fall to help or reinforce things 
at home. 
 
We have a few good-byes to say to our staff members. Mr. McMitchell is our most senior staff member 
that has been laid off but we are optimistic to see him in September. Our resident musician has done 
amazing work with our students. Mr. Kalee Rumohr and Ms. Taryn Coupland have worked tirelessly 
with our kindergarten and grade 1 students. Both teachers have had a positive and meaningful impact 
on their students and we wish them well in finding employment for September. Ms. Wise has been 
with us on Thursdays in Division 1 and we expect her to be hired back very quickly through the 
summer. Ms. Nicole Curran is heading to parts unknown as well and has been an important member 
of our Students Services team. Ms. Chona Umali has been  a valuable member of our Student 
Services support team. Her calm and caring ways will be missed by all as she starts at James Park in 
the fall. 
 
If you have not already done so, LBP Elementary has a Twitter account @lbpsd43 and we are seeking 
you as a follower. We are posting school events, presentations and other updates on a regular basis. 
From time to time we will retweet an interesting article for our families to be informed about.  
 
Have a wonderful summer break and we will reopen on Monday, August 29th for new registrations. 
 
 

Daren Fridge 

Principal 
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               In the news… 

 

Red Cedar Book Awards 
 

This year’s Red Cedar Book Awards program has gone well. In the program, 16 of our more 
motivated readers in grades 4/5 must read at least five of the 12 nominated Canadian fiction 
books and at least 5 of the 10 nominated non-fiction books. In May, the qualifiers, along with 
hundreds of other students across BC, voted for their favourite book. Their votes see Red 
Cedar book awards presented to the authors of the favourite Canadian fiction and Information 

titles. Together, the participants have read almost 300 books!  Well done! Red 
Cedar participants were: Christine, Manisha, 
Elena, Daniel, Andrew P., Mike, Aislyn, Lily, 
Veronika, Ruby, Canni, Yijin, Maria, Nick M., Lucas 
and Cora. We had a celebration lunch and 
announced the winners, Finding Grace by Becky 
Citra and  If…: A Mind-Bending New W ay of L
ooking at Big Ideas and Numbers by David A. 
Smith. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.redcedaraward.ca/bookcase/fiction/finding-grace/
https://www.redcedaraward.ca/bookcase/non-fiction/if-%e2%80%8ba-m%e2%80%8bind-b%e2%80%8bending-n%e2%80%8bew-w%e2%80%8bay/
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LBP staff extends their best wishes for a happy future to all grade 5’s.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

The last day for all students is Wednesday, June 29th.  For Grades k to 5, final classroom activities and cleanup 
will take place in the morning and report cards will be issued that day.  
 
Teachers will be available after 10 am by appointment on Thursday, June 30th, if parents have questions 
about the final reports, but school is not in session for students. 
 
If your child is leaving early for summer, please notify the office and the classroom teacher.  If you have made 
arrangements with a friend or family member to pick up your child’s report card, again, please notify the office and 
classroom teacher.  Report cards not picked up on the final day will be held at the office for pickup during the first 
week of September. 

 
 
 

Time to say “so long” to our Grade 5’s. 
 

Brayden Allen 
Lily Bell 

Veronika Braun 
Ruby Charney 

Manisha Cheema 
Keira Cochrane-Bosley 
Christopher Dela Cruz 

Addison Fournier 
Canni Gerami 

Kirill Gladyshevskiy 
Brayden Gunnarson 

Yujin Jang 
Wendy-Shaowen Jiang 

Brody Juck 
Eunice Kang 

Lara Khawajah 
  
  

Elena Langstroth 
Daniel Lee 

Anthony Lopez 
Maria Ma 

Jackson McQuay 
Crystal Nguyen 
Lucas O'Shea 
Samuel Paltiel 
Andrey Pimkin 

Mike -Yanghao Qi 
Nasim Rahmani Eskandari 
Alexa Sanchez Makinaw 

Quintin Swift 
Lindsey Thorne 
Aidan Ustaris 

Nicholas Valibeigi 
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Dear Parent/Guardian of LBP Elementary student  
 
Time is now to order school supplies for September. It’s EASY: 
 
Order your supplies kit at:  staplesschooltools.ca  (Best viewed in Google Chrome, Mozilla 

Firefox, Safari and IE (9.0 compatibility mode)  
 
Your reference numbers are as follows by grade: 
 

Kindergarten: No list, teachers supply 

Grade 1: 505C4160-66065 

Grade 2: 0A5DC55B-50564 

Grade 3: 8A05D85F-B0284 

Grade 4: 184D2B82-B0285 

Grade 5: 642E9460-C0287 

 
 

Deadline: July 4, 2016 
 
Supplies will be delivered to the school for the start of September, in a great re-usable school 
tools shoulder bag.  
 
Email Jana Nimmo at Staples Coquitlam with any questions: jana.nimmo@staples.ca 
  
 

 

 Staples Coupon for $20 off a $75 purchase in store (use for backpacks, lunch kits, 

gym bags, water bottles, ink, or whatever else your family needs)  will be generated 

after you place your order.  

 

http://staplesschooltools.ca/
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Wishing you all a wonderful summer vacation! 
School reopens Tuesday, September 6th!  

 
 

 
  
 

Community News… 
 

 

 

Good Day, 

The warm weather is a welcome change from our spring showers and winter chills. Your children must 

be smiling just a little bit more and there is an excitement in the school as the year draws to an end. 

If you haven’t thought about what you are going to do with your child(ren) all summer, then this is the 

time to do so. The Coquitlam School District are running summer camps at Minnekhada Middle and 

Central Elementary from July 4th to Aug 12th.  

You can have your child(ren) attend on a weekly bases ($110.00 per week) or daily bases ($30.00 per 

day) where they are supervise with high quality staff that have met all the district qualifications 

(University aged, previously worked with children, passed a police record check, first aid training and 

background check) to work with your child. 

These camps are getting full and there is not much space left so register now. 

Camp Central: http://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=536&BT=10&Ev=16172 

 

Camp Minnekhada: http://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=549&BT=10&PrivEv=16179  

 

If you have any questions please contact: 

Heather Roemer hroemer@sd43.bc.ca for Camp Central 

Paul Dondo pdondo@sd43.bc.ca for Camp Minnekhada 

 

http://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=536&BT=10&Ev=16172
http://www.karelo.com/register.php?BID=549&BT=10&PrivEv=16179
mailto:hroemer@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:pdondo@sd43.bc.ca

